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 PLANNING CALENDAR 

 

MAY 2017 
Mon, May 1           6:30 pm Knights of St. Andrew Stated Meeting - Lodge Room 
Thu-Sat, May 4-6   Grand Junction Consistory Reunion 
Sat, May 6  8:00am-noon Consistory Building Spring Cleanup - ALL MEMBERS INVITED to help 
Wed, May 10           6:30 pm Spring Reunion (50th consecutive) Children’s Hospital Colorado (by invitation) 
Thu, May 11           7:30 am Spring Reunion (50th consecutive)  Parking Garage Available 
Fri, May 12           8:30 am Spring Reunion (50th consecutive)  Parking Garage Available 
Sat, May 13           8:30 am Spring Reunion (50th consecutive)  Parking Garage Available 
Mon, May 15    Stated Meeting (Feast of the Consistory) Parking Garage Available 
            5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
            6:00 pm Dinner (London Broil with Chocolate Cake) 
            7:00 pm Awards & Announcements; 25 & 50 year presentations; Entertainment 
            7:30 pm Split Meeting - Ritual Opening by Consistory Line - Feast of the Consistory 
     5 minute oration by Minister of State, Denver Consistory 
     Ladies meeting: Father’s Day cards for ESMRC Residents 
Sat, May 20    El Jebel Shrine Ladies Lunch 
Fri, May 26    NO LUNCH AT THE CONSISTORY 
Mon, May 29    Consistory CLOSED for Memorial Day Holiday 

JUNE 2017 
Mon, June 5           6:30 pm Knights of St. Andrew Stated Meeting - Lodge Room 
Mon, June 19    Stated Meeting (Feast of Kadosh) Hawaiian Shirt Night  
     Parking Garage Available 
     Kadosh Line Ritual Opening and Closing 
            5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
            6:00 pm Dinner (Salmon with Citrus Sauce and Strawberry Shortcake) 
            7:00 pm Awards and Announcements.  Entertainment 
            7:30 pm Split Meeting -  
     5 minute oration by Orator, Rocky Mountain Chapter of Rose Croix 
     5 minute oration by Orator, Colorado Council of Kadosh 
Fri, June 23    Eastern Star Retirement Community Annual Golf Tournament 

JULY 2017 
Tue, July 4    Consistory CLOSED in observance of Independence Day 
Sat, July 15          6:00 pm Annual Summer Dinner (50’s Party Theme) (Shrimp, Sausage, etc) 
     Ladies and Guests are invited Parking Garage Available 

AUGUST 2017 
Sat, Aug 12          9:00 am Calling Committee 
Wed, Aug 16          6:00 pm Officers’ Midyear Planning Dinner Meeting 
Sat, Aug 19    All Masonic Family Picnic in cooperation with Grand Lodge, Shrine, ESMRC 
Sat, Aug 26    El Jebel Shrine Annual Sportsmen’s Raffle (click on hyperlink for info) 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 

        CONSISTORY OFFICE SUMMER HOURS: The office will be open from 7:00am-4:00pm  
        Monday-Thursday and 7:00am-12:30pm on Fridays, beginning Friday May 26th through  
        September 1st.  During our summer hours, the office will close immediately after the 
        Friday afternoon lunch in the dining room. 
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PARKING GARAGE REMINDER 
ALL events at Denver Consistory for which the parking garage is available are indicated as such in 
the RiteWorks calendar.  When parking in the garage, your vehicle MUST DISPLAY a Denver Consis-
tory parking permit.  The permits are available from the office.  If your vehicle does NOT have a 
Denver Consistory parking permit, it may be ticketed and/or towed.  (This is nothing new.  A park-
ing permit has always been required.)   Take a look at the parking spot availability BELOW: 
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By:  Bill Hickey, 33° 

Email:  wa3h@hotmail.com 

 

 

      Last month, I mentioned that our recent survey notice garnered a whopping TWO respons-
es in the first month it was available.  As a result, 43 more of you signed in and took the short 
survey—for a total of 45 members responding.  Now, that’s a BIG improvement, but when you 
realize we have 2009 members (see summary below) that’s still a very small number of re-
sponses.  Let’s say, for argument’s sake, that HALF of our membership have access to the in-
ternet AND they get the RiteWorks notices delivered to them.  That’s 45/1004 = ~4.5%   The 
REASON we do these occasional surveys is to get a SENSE of what you want, what you expect, 
and how you want to experience Scottish Rite Masonry.  Don’t leave us GUESSING - because 
inevitably, guesses take you down the wrong path. 
 
This reunion will be a REGIONAL reunion, with Consistories from Wichita and Colorado Springs 
participating in selected degrees.  And, on Thursday at 1:30 PM, Illustrious Brother Dick Mitch-
ell will give a lecture on “Masons and Mormons” - in the lodge room during the time some 
committee presentations are being made to the class.  Take the opportunity to learn some-
thing new, and perhaps contribute if you have information to share. 

I’m leaving the survey active for a while - so, give it a go: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DenverConsistoryActivities 

 

Denver Consistory Membership Report 
Total March 27, 2017 2029 
Affiliations          1 
Initiations          0 
Reinstatements         4 
Suspensions (NPD)         4 
Deaths        20 
TOTAL April 24, 2017: 2009 

Page 2: Planning Calendar 
Pages 3-4: 50th Consecutive Reunion Schedule 
Page 5: Parking Garage Information 
Pages 7-8: From the Secretary’s Desk 
Page 9: Fun Facts about May 
Page 10: Instructions for Life in the New  
  Millennium 
Page 11: Knights of Saint Andrew 
Page 12: Prelate’s Pulpit 
Page 13: Memorial Scroll 
Page 14: Special Birthdays 
Pages 19-25: Special Event Flyers 
     

mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DenverConsistoryActivities
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 From the  
Secretary’s Desk  

Matt Raia, 33° 

Continued on next page 

IT’S OFFICIAL !!!  Audrey Ford has retired.  We wish her well in this new 
chapter in her life.  She moved to Colorado Springs and will no longer be 
with us on a daily basis.  She will be in the office through the Spring Reun-
ion.  A farewell get-together is planned for OCTOBER, details to be deter-
mined and announced at a later date. 

WELCOME - To Cathy Anderson who has assumed the position vacated by 
Audrey’s retirement.  Cathy has been working side-by-side with Audrey 
since mid-March, and many of you have already met her.  The next time you 
are in the building, stop by the office and say hello to Cathy and welcome 
her to Denver Consistory. 

April 16th the Colorado Knight Templar Association hosted their 92nd consecutive Easter Sun-
rise Service at Denver Consistory, officiated by Illustrious Brother, Reverend Jim Harris, 33°. 

April 17th Stated meeting  the Rocky Mountain Chapter of Rose Croix presented the annual 
Ceremony of Remembrance and Renewal.  The ceremony exemplified by the Rose Croix Chap-
ter was very impressive.  Congratulations to the officers of the Rose Croix Chapter for an out-
standing performance. 
 
April 22nd  Denver Consistory once again hosted the Spring 2017 9Health Fair.  Thank you to 
Illustrious Bill Hickey, 33°, for coordinating this event and thank you to ALL the volunteers 
who helped at the fair. 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
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  From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

April 29th was our Annual Ladies Luncheon.  Thank you to our ladies for attending the lunch.  
We really enjoyed serving you and the opportunity to show you how much we appreciate you 
and all you do for us in support of the Denver Consistory. 

COMING EVENTS 

 Saturday, May 6th from 8:00 am to NOON is the Knights of Saint Andrew Spring Clean-
up day.  Come down and help the Knights get Denver Consistory shined up for the Spring Re-
union. 
 Tuesday, May 9th at 5:30 pm will be a special Officers meeting for the purpose of 
reading last-minute petitions for the Spring Reunion.  Get your petitions in BEFORE May 9th. 
 “50 for the 50th” Our Spring Reunion will be May 11, 12, and 13, 2017.  This will be 
the 50th consecutive Reunion of the Denver consistory.  Our goal is 50 candidates for the 50th 
Reunion.  WE CAN DO IT!  Entertainment for the Ladies and guests on Friday evening will be a 
Barbershop Quartet. 
 Monday, May 15th Stated Meeting will be the Feast of the Consistory with Ritual 
Opening and Closing by the Consistory Officer Line.  Entertainment prior to the meeting will 
be the DeMolay presenting the “Flower Talk.”  We will have a split meeting with entertain-
ment for the ladies. 
 Saturday, May 20th 4:00 pm to 10:00 pm (MDT) Supreme Council Celebrating the Craft 
Web-A-Thon, 2017 Scottish Rite Has Talent - the winner will be awarded $1,000 to be pre-
sented in their name to a RiteCare facility of their choice.  Remember, your donations are 
split 50-50 between the Supreme Council “Rebuilding the Temple” Campaign and the Denver 
Consistory Scottish Rite Foundation.  Go to the Supreme Council Web site at http://
www.scottishrite.org to view the event on your computer. 
 Friday, May 26th NO LUNCH.  This is the Friday before Memorial Day, and traditionally 
the Friday lunch before a holiday Monday is VERY poorly attended. 
 Monday, May 29th Consistory Office is CLOSED for the Memorial Day Holiday. 
 Saturday, June 3rd  - 100th Anniversary re-enactment of the burial of Buffalo Bill, to be 
held at the Buffalo Bill gravesite on Lookout Mountain.  Descendants of Buffalo Bill will be in 
attendance for the re-enactment.  All Masons are encouraged to participate.  Assemble in the 
museum parking lot at noon for a procession to the gravesite.  Contact Brother Jerry Rice, 32° 
KCCH, with questions or for more details at jrice279@aol.com 
 Monday, June 5th at 6:30pm - KSA meeting.  All Scottish Rite Masons are invited.  You 
do NOT need to be a KSA member to attend. 
 Monday, June 19th  Consistory Stated Meeting - Hawaiian Shirt Night.  Ritual opening 
and closing by the Colorado Council of Kadosh, and the Feast of Kadosh.  What is the Feast of 
Kadosh?  Come to the stated meeting and find out. 
 Saturday, July 15th Annual Summer Dinner (Shrimp Boil).  Be sure to read the flyer at 
the end of the RiteWorks for details.  Invite your family, friends, and prospective members to 
join us for a fun evening (including an Elvis impersonator!). 
 August 19-22, 2017 - Registration is now open for the Supreme Council Biennial Ses-
sion, Washington, D.C.  If you are interested in attending, you MUST register on the Supreme 
Council web site (http://www.scottishrite.org) 

http://www.scottishrite.org
http://www.scottishrite.org
mailto:jrice279@aol.com
http://www.scottishrite.org
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 FUN FACTS ABOUT MAY 

It is believed the name for the month of May originally came from the Greek Goddess Maia, 
who was identified with the Roman Goddess of Fertility, Bona Dea, whose festival was held in 
May.  However, the Roman poet Ovid thought it was named for the maiores (elders) and June 
for the juniors (youth). 
 
No month in the year begins or ends on the same days as May. 
 
According to OLD superstitions, you should not buy a broom, wash blankets, or get married in 
May (“Marry in May and you’ll rue the day.”) 
 
1st Saturday in May is the Kentucky Derby 
2nd Sunday in May is Mother’s Day 
May is celebrated as: Better Sleep Month 
National Good Car Care Month 
National Photo Month 
National Salad Month 
National Egg Month 
National Barbeque Month 
Revise Your Work Schedule Month 
Date Your Mate Month 
Skin Cancer Awareness Month 
Zombie Awareness Month 

April 20 - May 20    May 21 - June 20 Emerald Lily of the Valley 
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1. Take into account that great love and great achievements involve great risk. 

2. When you lose, don’t lose the lesson. 

3. Follow the three R’s: RESPECT for self, RESPECT for others, and RESPONSIBILITY 
for all your actions. 

4. Remember that not getting what you want is sometimes a wonderful stroke of 
luck. 

5. Learn the rules so you know how to break them properly. 

6. Don’t let a little dispute injure a great friendship. 

7. When you realize you’ve made a mistake, take immediate steps to correct it. 

8. Spend some time alone every day. 

9. Open your arms to change, but don’t let go of your values. 

10. Remember that silence is sometimes the best answer. 

11. Live a good, honorable life.  Then when you get older and think back, you’ll be 
able to enjoy it a second time. 

12. A loving atmosphere in your home is the foundation for your life. 

13. In disagreements with loved ones, deal only with the current situation.  Don’t 
bring up the past. 

14. Share your knowledge.  It’s a way to achieve immortality. 

15. Be gentle with the earth. 

16. Once a year, go someplace you’ve never been before. 

17. Remember that the best relationship is one in which your love for each other 
exceeds your need for each other. 

18. Judge your success by what you had to give up in order to get it. 

19. Approach love and cooking with reckless abandon. 

From the Dalai Lama 
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 Timothy N. Lambert, 32° 
Venerable Master 

Denver Knights of St. Andrew 

Brethren: 
As Venerable Master of the Knights of Saint Andrew, I invite ALL Masons to our June 5th stated 
meeting at 6:30 p.m. in the Lodge Room at the Consistory.  Brother Theo Jones will be edu-
cating us on something esoteric that I have difficulty pronouncing, much less comprehending.  
I’m sure by the end of the night I will be enlightened a bit more than before we started.  And, 
that’s the real point, isn’t it?  To seek further and further light. 
 
By the time this makes it to press and gets into many of your hands, our 50th consecutive Re-
union of the Denver Consistory will be well underway—or perhaps in the record books.  
There will be new Knights (hopefully) joining our rank and file.  Along with new members 
comes the Knighting of novices into full-fledged Knights of Saint Andrew.  I’m hoping to con-
fer the knighting at the June meeting, before Brother Theo takes the stage.  Get the word to 
all black hats, not just those in the new class.  The best way to get involved from the start is to 
actively participate with the Knights of Saint Andrew.  Look at the line officers on the floor at 
our next full opening.  You will see quite a few Knights, as well as many Knights Emeriti.  
Come be a part of our inner circle of work, because—as we learn in the 4th Degree, Masonry 
is duty, which honors the reward of work, which is the performance of duty.  And that, 
Brothers, is what the Knights of Saint Andrew are about. 

MURPHY’S LAW: If anything CAN go wrong, it WILL. 

 COROLLARIES: 
1. Nothing is as easy as it looks. 
2. Everything takes longer than you think. 
3. If there is a possibility of several things going wrong, the one that will cause the most 

damage will be the one to go wrong. 
4. If you perceive that there are four possible ways in which a procedure can go wrong, and 

circumvent these, then a fifth way will promptly develop. 
5. Left to themselves, things tend to go from bad to worse. 
6. Whenever you set out to do something, something else must be done first. 
7. Every solution breeds new problems. 
8. It is impossible to make anything foolproof, because fools are so ingenious. 
9. Nature ALWAYS sides with the hidden flaw. 
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The PrelaTe’s 

pulpit 

Rev. Jim Harris, 33° 

     Our April stated meeting was the Ceremony of Remembrance and Renewal by our Rose 
Croix Officer Line.  The ceremony commemorates the spirit of the Feast of the Passover, the 
Tenebrae, and Maundy Thursday.  In the service, we move from Light to Darkness, and return 
to Light.  In darkness, there seems to be no hope, we are cast in to an abyss of darkness from 
which there seems to be no escape.  Then, the Light returns until the whole room glows in 
the glory of Light.  In Genesis, God said “Let there be Light,” and there was light.  In the Book 
of Isaiah we read: “The people walking in darkness have seen a Great Light.  For those living 
in a pitch-dark land, the light has dawned.” 
     Monday night, we remembered those who have gone before us and we renewed our spir-
its.  We were called upon to remember the lessons and the sacrifices of those who have de-
parted, and by their examples better our lives and those of our fellow men.  The service clos-
es with the words, “I give you all the hope of Spring renewed with its attendant bounty.  May 
Brotherly Love prevail, and may we ever be united in every social and moral virtue, cemented 
in the mystic and universal bond of Masonic Brotherhood.” 
     I attended a Maundy Thursday worship service where we shared a meal together and 
were reminded of the frailty of life.  We heard the words of Jesus, “You shall love the Lord 
your God with all your heart, with all your soul, and with all your mind, and you shall love 
your brother as yourself.”  Spring is a wonderful time for us to experience the newness of life 
and to appreciate our families and each other.  I am so thankful for how God has blessed me.  
Spring passes so quickly—then it is gone—let us hear the birds sing, smell the flowers, have a 
picnic, see a baseball game, and enjoy these precious moments of life.  We just might find 
some peace, some renewal, and treasure each day as a gift from the GAOTU. 
     Enjoy life, be positive, spread some light, and be renewed. 

Denver Consistory Wrap-Up for 2017 9Health Fair 

My sincerest THANK YOU to all of our volunteers—those who helped get the area set up on 
Friday and those who worked the Saturday Fair.  It simply would not be possible to do these 
fairs without all of your help.  Our final numbers were 216 participants for the day—up 
from last year’s 150 (an increase of 44%).  - Bill Hickey, 9HealthFair Site Coordinator 
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All Scottish Rite Masons in good standing are entitled to have a Rose Croix 
Funeral service at the time of their passing.  Members should advise their 
families of their wishes to have this beautiful service.  It is a very dignified  
service intended to help bring comfort to the family. 

The current members of the Denver Consistory Rose Croix Funeral Team 
are: Daniel A. Rivers, 32° KCCH - Chairman, John Buchanan, 33°, Scott A. 
Bates, 32° KCCH, Jerry Fenimore, 33°,  M. Edward Johnson, 33°,  Richard 
Mitchell, 33°,  Matthew Raia, 33°,  Roy Snyder, 32° KCCH,  John Warren, 33°,  
Richard Wenzel, 32° 

If you are interested in joining the Rose Croix Funeral Team and helping 
them, contact the office or Dan Rivers, 32° KCCH for more information. 

Arthur Berlinger, 32°     03/22/2016 
George Gail Garland, 32°    04/11/2017 
Leslie Lee Smith, 32°     04/11/2017 

13 

ROSE CROIX FUNERAL TEAM 
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Special Birthdays 

90 Years Young 
George R. Mansfield 
Harry L. Matthews 
Ruben R. Schramm 
Leon H. Sweetland 

 

80 Years Young 
Louis E. Brenner, Jr. 

Andy P. Brunet 
 

70 Years Young 
Larry E. Buyck 

Michael H. Cain 
Dennis D. Eason 

Terry L. McAninch 
Ernest W. Pyle 

Clifford R. Wieger, Jr. 
 

60 Years Young 
William S. Curry 

Loren R. Ginsburg 
Leonard G. Shearer, II 

Richard W. Spoor 
 

50 Years Young 
David W. Daley 

Robert W. Samuel 
 

40 Years “Old”? 
Thaine Lennox-Gentle 

To ALL our Brothers 
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Denver  consistory 

Riteworks staff 

 

Matthew A. Raia, 33° - Bulletin Advisor 
303-861-4261  /  matt@denverconsistory.org 

 
Cathy Anderson - Technical Advisor/Correspondent 

303-861-4261  /  cathy@denverconsistory.org 
 OFFICE FAX: 303-861-4269 

 
John A. Moreno, 33° - Staff Photographer 

303-238-3635 
Scott Olson, 32° - Staff Photographer 

 
Bill Hickey, 33°- Editor-in-Chief 
editor@denverconsistory.org 

 
D. J. Cox, 33° - Editor Emeritus 

970-980-4340 
 

Daniel Conway, 32° KCCH - Webmaster 
webmaster@denverconsistory.org 

 
This publication is produced monthly by and for the benefit of 
members, staff, and interested parties associated with the 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern 
Jurisdiction of the United States of America, and more partic-
ularly the Denver Consistory in the Valley of Denver, Orient of 
Colorado.  The views expressed in this publication do not nec-
essarily reflect those of the Denver Consistory or its officers. 
 
Deadline for article submission is two (2) days after the 
monthly stated meeting (third Monday).  Articles should be 
approximately 250-1000 words long.  Where appropriate, 
relevant high-resolution images with proper credits may be 
included with your submission.  Articles may be submitted in 
hard copy to the office or by electronic format via email to 
the editor.  All articles are subject to editing and are pub-
lished without restrictions unless clearly marked as copyright-
ed.  No compensation is given for any articles, photographs, 
or other materials submitted or published. 
 
Notice of publication is provided to members of the Denver 
Consistory who have provided a valid email address.  The 
newsletter is published on the web site as an Adobe .pdf file.  
It requires the free Adobe Reader program to read. (A copy of 
this program can be found at http://www.adobe.com).  Cur-
rent and past issues (subject to available storage space) are 
available for viewing on the Denver Consistory Website. 
 
Questions pertaining to this publication should be forwarded 
to the Editor or the Consistory Office. 

All photographs and graphics used in this issue are in 
the public domain.    Facebook, Twitter, and LinkedIN 
logos are taken from a public domain library.  Meeting 
photographs by Scott Olson and/or John Moreno. 
 
This publication is copyright 2017 by the Denver Con-
sistory -  ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.  Requests for re-
printing will be considered on a case-by-case basis by 
the Editor. 

Denver consistory  

publications committee 

Bill Hickey, 33° - Chairman 
 

If you have comments, constructive criticisms, 
recommendations, or articles for submission, 
please send them to the EDITOR, RiteWorks. 
 
THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER !!!  Let us know how 
we’re doing.  We need to know if you want to see 
something in particular that we haven’t published 
previously.  If you are receiving this e-newsletter, 
it is because we have a valid email address for 
you.  If you know of a Brother who has email but 
is not receiving these notices, PLEASE have him 
contact the Consistory Office and get his email 
updated or added to our database.  Contact: 

cathy@denverconsistory.org 
Or 

tom@denverconsistory.org 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:editor@denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.adobe.com
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
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ALLEGIANCE 

The bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, sitting in the Valley of Denver, Orient of Colo-
rado, acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors 
General, Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon. 

Ronald A. Seale, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander 

Stephen M. Munsinger, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Inspector General 

Orient of Colorado 

David W. Powell, 33° 
Personal Representative of the SGIG 

Valley of Denver 

T. Michael Tims, 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

Daniel A. Rivers, 32° KCCH 
Wise Master 

Rocky Mountain Chapter, Rose Croix 

Robert W. Juchem, 32° KCCH 
Commander 

Colorado Council of Kadosh 

Matt Raia, 33° 
Secretary 
Recorder  
Registrar 

Clinton G. Keithline, 32° KCCH 
Master of Kadosh 
Denver Consistory 

Wayne Arner, 33° 
Treasurer 

Joe E. Kier, 33° 
Almoner 

James H. Harris, 33° 
Prelate 

mailto:miketims@me.com
mailto:rivers55@msn.com
mailto:rwjuchem@gmail.com
mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:k_autotop@msn.com
mailto:waner3@comcast.net
mailto:rckymn2000@yahoo.com
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OUR SOCIAL MEDIA PRESENCE 

Denver Consistory Web Page (New and Revised) 

http://www.denverconsistory.org 

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS:  Dan Conway, 32° KCCH 

Look for (search): 

Denver Scottish Rite Consistory 

http://www.facebook.com 

QUESTIONS:  Mike Brewer, 32° KCCH 

Look for us (follow): 

@DenvrConsistory 

(Yes, the spelling is correct above) 

QUESTIONS:  Bryant Harris, 32° KCCH 

http://www.linkedin.com 

Search for:  Colorado Scottish Rite Masonry, Denver Consistory, Scottish Rite, or 

    Scottish Rite Freemasons (SGC) 

Primarily a “professional” 
networking site.   
QUESTIONS? 
Bill Hickey, 33º 

You need to “LIKE” us to see what is going on. 

http://www.denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.facebook.com
mailto:mike.brewer@gravatonenergyresources.com
mailto:bryantone56@covad.net
http://www.linkedin.com/
mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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AMAZON SMILE PROGRAM 
Support your Scottish Rite Masonic Center when you shop on Amazon by selecting 
smile.amazon.com.  Amazon will make a donation to the SRMC for purchases made and there 
is NO ADDITIONAL COST TO YOU!  smile.amazon.com/ch/20-2514839 

Colorado rockies 

Experience - 2017 

We will be continuing the Rockies Experience at Coors Field for 2017.  As a volunteer, you 

will be earning money for the Scottish Rite Masonic Center and you will be awarded 60 points 

toward your Double Eagle Jewel for each game worked.  If your spouse or other family mem-

bers work, they too will receive 60 points toward YOUR Double Eagle Jewel.  Last year, our vol-

unteers raised $3,395.  This year, we plan to increase that amount by THREE TIMES!  To ac-

complish our goal, we need you to volunteer for the Rockies Games at Coors Field.  Contact 

Brother Tom Lincoln (3flyingfeathers@comcast.net) to sign up, and help support the SRMC. 

KING SOOPERS LOYALTY CARD 
The SRMC receives a donation from King Soopers when you use 
your card.  Money from the Loyalty Cards is used to help pay for 
maintenance and repairs to our building.  This is an easy way for 
you to donate money to the Denver Consistory Scottish Rite Ma-
sonic Center AT NO COST TO YOU !  If you do not have a card, 
you may obtain one from the office for $10.  The card is preload-
ed with $10 credit, so the card actually costs you nothing.  Take 
the card to the King Soopers service counter and add credit to 
your card and then use the card to pay for your purchases, in-
cluding fuel at King Soopers fuel centers, and the SRMC receives 
a donation.  You have to purchase food and gas anyway, so why 
not do so using a SRMC King Soopers Loyalty Card? 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/20-2514839
mailto:3flyingfeathers@comcast.net
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